S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 31st  March 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr D Gerrard, Mr B Clapham, 
Mr A Evans, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk).
Apologies: None
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 17th March 2014:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Gerrard, seconded by Mr Clapham, with one amendment, all members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None.
4. To receive questions from the public: None
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:

No 14/00371/F – 7 Oxborough Drive, SW
Construction of  extension.

Decision – Support the Application

No 14/00372/F – 83 Nursery Lane, SW
Construction of extension and alterations .

Decision -  Support the Application
No 14/00439/F – Bayern, Elmhurst Drive, SW
Extension to form ensuite wet room

No decision was necessary as the Planning Application had been withdrawn as alterations are permitted under permitted development rights.

No 14/00440/F – 3 Pretoria Grove, SW

Rear single storey extension

Decision – Support the Application

The Borough Council has APPROVED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

14/00091/F – South Wootton Village Hall Solar Panels
14/00269/F – 4 Castle Rising Road

The Borough Council has REFUSED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

No 14/00140/O – 31 Grimston Road

Post Office Proposed move: Mr Price explained that the general feeling was that most people were opposed to the proposed move to Dawnay Avenue. Mr Price had prepared a sheet giving reasons for objection, distances between sites and possible alternatives (copy attached). Mr Price has spoken to the owner of the Talking Heads and Body Talk Salon at St Augustines Way, and they are very keen to take on the Post Office facilities within the shop unit. The premises are large enough; they have purely been rejected on distance alone, (distances imposed by government at within half a mile from the existing Post Office). Mr Price explained that  distances had been walked and travelled by road and the distance between the Post Office – Nursery Lane and Dawnay Avenue and the distance between the Post Office – Nursery Lane and St Augustines Way were virtually the same (as per sheet). It was felt that Talking Heads and Body Talk were best situated to incorporate the Post Office for South Wootton, North Wootton and Castle Rising, especially as the location has adequate parking and is on a regular Bus route. Mr Clapham asked what had happened about the correct address being used on the consultation letter; Mr Price explained that new letters had been sent out to all those concerned and the consultation date extended to the 1st May 2014, to accommodate the time passed showing the incorrect information. 

Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should object to the proposals to incorporate the Post Office into the Grange Store and support alternative locations, preferably Talking Heads and Body Talk if the consultation underway at the moment does not get the appropriate support, this was seconded by Mr Narborough and unanimously agreed.
One Planning Correspondence: Mrs Cornwell informed the Planning Committee that Mr Mark Philpot, from One Planning has agreed to attend the Planning Meeting on Monday 12th May 2014. The questions put forward from the last meeting have been emailed and Mr Philpot will respond as soon as possible.
6.  To discuss Highways issues:

Mr Narborough said he had been asked to comment on the traffic speeding down the bypass (A149) towards Sandringham. Members felt this was a matter for the Police as it was out of South Wootton Parish.
Speed Limit Signage on Grimston Road/ Edward Benefer Way: Mrs Cornwell had spoken to the Highways Engineer regarding the ‘grey box’ sited on the grass verge and the induction loop cut into the roadway by the entrance to the Allotments along Grimston Road. The Highways Engineer subsequently contacted the Survey Team at the County Council and has been informed that the equipment picks up certain information, the size of traffic, length and frequency. The County Council Highways Department has agreed to pass on this information to the Parish Council, but has stressed that there are no road safety issues and the signage is perfectly adequate.  Mr Gerrard would like the Planning Committee to look at the report and try and assess if there is a speeding issue, if so, at what time does the speeding occur and where is it happening. The support of the local Police can be obtained if necessary. Mrs Cornwell said she would copy members the report as and when received.
Mrs Cornwell was asked to email Councillor Nockolds and Councillor Daubney to ask what the cameras are doing situated all around the town.

(Clerks Note: The Cameras monitor/survey the traffic volumes and movements at certain points of the town to determine necessary upgrades at busy junctions. The large signs installed in London Road, Littleport Street and Edward Benefer Way, once tested will display where Car Parking Spaces are available and alert drivers to incidents or special events, such as GEAR, Festivals etc)
NEXT MEETING: Monday, 14th April 2014, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

14th April 2014
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